
Weed & Pest Minutes 
Elk Point Courthouse EOC Room 

Tuesday Oct 15, 2024, 1:00 pm 
 
 
Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Commissioner Daily.  Present were 
Commissioner Mike Daily, Commissioner Peggy Ustad, Members Benny Quam, Bob Ballard, 
and Richard Green, and Weed Superintendent Shawn Tabke. 
 
Minutes were read. Motion made by Ballard and second by Quam to approve. Motion carried 
 
Budget for remaining 2024 was presented and discussed. Tabke estimated $20,000 would 
be left in the weed budget at years end.  Discussion about replacing pick-up appropriated to 
another department.  Tabke will search for some pick-up options next meeting. 
 
Township spray bill have been sent out.  They totaled $23,155.  Down slightly from last year 
due to flooding and improved operations. 
 
There will be no fall weed meeting.  Tabke recapped this year operations as better efficiency.  
Paperwork came for next state weed grants and will be submitted when complete.   
 
Four meeting are required each year and last meeting of the year will be November 19th, 1:00 
p.m. in the courthouse basement.  Anyone seeking a seat on the Weed Board should attend. 
 
Motion by Ballard to adjourn, seconded by Ballard.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 


